
Posted October 15, 2014, Mesquite Justice Court 
 

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY  

OF REMOTE WITNESS TESTIMONY  

BY TELECONFERENCE OR VIDEOCONFERENCE 

Pursuant to Part IX of the Nevada Supreme Court Rules, Mesquite Justice Court is 
providing notice that it has the capability of accepting remote witness testimony 
via either a teleconference or videoconference.  That is, witnesses, attorneys, 
and/or parties may appear either over the telephone or through a 
videoconference that will be heard or seen in the courtroom.  The appearance will 
be recorded over the Court’s electronic reporting system.  The system will allow 
two-way communication so that any testimony or appearance is fully interactive. 

The rules concerning whether a party, attorney, and/or witness can appear 
remotely in either civil or criminal matters are set forth in Part IX of the Nevada 
Supreme Court Rules.  The rules and the procedures for applying for such 
appearances differ depending on whether the appearance is by teleconference or 
videoconference and whether it is a civil or criminal matter. 

Anyone wishing to inquire into the technical requirements for remote 
appearances in Mesquite Justice Court should contact the court clerk’s office at 
702-346-5298 or MESQUITEJCPR@ClarkCountyNV.gov.  The Court can only 
provide limited technical support for remote appearances, and any party or 
witness seeking to use the system is encouraged to test the connectivity of their 
system with the Court’s system prior to the hearing date. 
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